ALDBROUGH PARISH COUNCIL

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

HELD ON MONDAY 12 MAY 2014 AT THE PRIMARY SCHOOL, ALDBROUGH – COMMENCING 19.30 HOURS

PRESENT; Cllrs Sharlah Cantwell

Chairman Vice Chairman

Steve Turner
Paul Woodward
Malcolm Turner
Tim Floater
Mick Robinson
Geoff North
Kevin Blackwell

John Fox

Sarah Greenwood Clerk

APOLOGIES: Cllr Tim Floater (working)

Cllr Mick Robinson (away)

The Chairman stated that members were to declare pecuniary and non-pecuniary interests in accordance with the Localism Act, Codes of Conduct.

PUBLIC FORUM: 3 members of the public were present.

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting. The meeting was opened to the floor. There were no questions from the floor.

CHAIRMAN'S REPORT 2013/14:

This past year has been one of upheaval for the Parish Council with the resignation of both the Chair and the Clerk. All Councillors agreed that this was the ideal opportunity to make sure that procedures were being followed and everything was legal and correct.

In September following a selection process, we welcomed Sarah Greenwood as Clerk and have provided a new laptop for her to conduct her Parish Council business. Sarah continues to grow into the role and we thank her for her efforts.

In October a new Councillor was co-opted. We had 4 applicants with Paul Woodward being successful who as a First Responder volunteer, it is hoped that this service can be promoted and grow in the village.

CHAIRMAN	SHARLAH CANTWELL	P; ST S; KB

The Parish Council has appreciated the advice and help given by PCSO Darren Bainton throughout the year especially during a spate of break-ins at the back end of the year.

Speeding continues to be a problem especially on Hornsea and Garton Road. The speed sign on Garton road was finally replaced and both Councillors and Parishioners have taken part in speed watch exercises with a view to some action being taken.

Poorfields Charity vouchers to the value of £5 were distributed to qualifying residents.

The Website is currently being updated and necessary documents including the Emergency Plan being transferred into electronic form. Councillor Blackwell's input and work has been invaluable in this respect.

Dog fouling remains a constant problem but with the addition of 2 new litter bins outside the Cemetery and near the approach to the Village Hall obtained by Councillor Robinson via a grant, it is hoped for some improvement.

It was decided to ask villagers to look after the 3 planters with Aldbrough Leisure Park kindly donating £100 for their upkeep. A trophy is to be awarded at the annual village show in July.

I would like to thank all Councillors for their support since I took over in September and hope that this will continue in the year ahead.

Thank you.

VICE-CHAIRMAN	PAUL WOODWARD	P; ST S; KB		
ALLOTMENT REPS (2)	STEVE TURNER TIM FLOATER	P; JF S; PW		
CEMETERY OVERSEER	STEVE TURNER	P; KB S; JF		
EMERGENCY PLANNING REPS (3)	STEVE TURNER MICK ROBINSON PAUL WOODWARD	P; SC S; GN		
ERNCILLA REPS (2)	MICK ROBINSON MALCOLM TURNER	P; GN S; SC		
FLOODING REP	GEOFF NORTH	P; KB S; SC		
GAS SITE REPS (2)	KEVIN BLACKWELL TIM FLOATER	P; GN S; SC		
PARISH PATHS REP	PAUL WOODWARD	P; SC S; MT		
PLANNING REP JOHN FOX		P; KB S; GN		
POLICE LIAISON REP	TIM FLOATER	P; PW S; KB		
SUSTAINABILITY REP MALCOLM TURNER		P; SC S; GN		
TEMPERENSE REP STEVE TURNER		P; SC S; PW		
TOWERY REP GEOFF NORTH		P; JF S; KB		
VILLAGE HALL REP MICHAEL ROBINSON		P; SC S; JF		

ELECTION OF OFFICERS FOR 2014/15

PERSONNEL REPS	STEVE TURNER JOHN FOX TIM FLOATER	P; SC	S; MT

KEY; P = PROPOSED S=SECONDED

ANY OTHER BUSINESS:	There being no other	business from the	Annual General	Meeting it was	declared closed	at 7.45pm
and the Ordinary Meeti	ng was opened.					

SIGNED:	DATE:
SIGNED	